Sugar Springs Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for June 24, 2006

Attending meeting: 

Dick Sager, Chairperson 

Judi Purdy, Board Representative 

Committee Members: Roger and Sheryl Allen, Don Cornwell, Jim and Beryl O’Dea, Roland MacDonald, Paul Purdy, Wayne and Betty Underwood, and Bob VanEvery 
POA Members attending: Naomi Cornwell and Lynn Wright, SSPO Board Member
Dick Sager called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.

Roland MacDonald moved and Roger Allen seconded the motion to approve the Agenda and the minutes of the May 27 meeting; motion carried.
Application Review Committee Report

Dick Sager reported that the committee has not received any requests for culverts.  Dick mentioned that the County road commission is looking or places nearby to dump dirt they are digging from yards and soon removing from the sides of the roads.  If you are interested, contact Dick Grewey at the road commission.  Roger Allen submitted a request (and Paul Daugherty approved it) for changing the commons to get fill for his access to the airstrip.  
Roger Allen moved and Roland seconded a motion to have Dick Sager to talk to Paul Daugherty about getting free fill for parking around the airstrip and for the commons between lots 374 and 375 and the possibility of the road commission dropping off a recycled culvert if they have one of an appropriate size; motion carried.  Roland mentioned that he has access to a bulldozer to move the dirt.
Unfinished Business

1. Update on becoming a public airstrip – Dick Sager submitted a zoning map of the area to the Michigan Aeronautic Commission (MAC) so they can determine where to reserve airspace and left a message for Randy Coller from MAC to call him.

2. Update on AirNav.com – Dick Sager said that Paul Daugherty approved spending the $12 a year to advertise on this web site. Roland MacDonald volunteered to pay the fee and write the ad for the site.  Roland will also ask the local Realtors if they are interested in advertising on the site.
3. Craft Show July 1 – Roger Allen will do the display again this year.  Dick Sager will prepare a list of lots for sale on the airstrip for people to view and we will have a chart of the airstrip at the booth. Lynn mentioned that she has table covers and a banner.  Roger will also bring a banner.
Roland MacDonald asked if we ever considered offering young eagle rides and Roger said we have but due to the lack of available planes and parking, we have not offered them. We may be able to consider it for next year.

Schedule for volunteers to staff the booth:

	Time
	Name
	Contact number

	10-11 a.m.
	Dick Sager
	989.426.9153

	11-12 a.m.
	Jim and Beryl O’Dea
	248.701.9602

	12-1 p.m.
	Roger and Sheryl Allen
	810.487.0274

	1-2 p.m.
	Dick and Roger 
	810.487.0274

	2-3 p.m.
	Judi and Paul Purdy
	248.318.1728

	3-4 p.m.
	Wayne and Betty Underwood
	989.426.0271


4. Update on the yearly brush hog of the airstrip – Dick said it may be July before it dry enough to brush hog.

5. Update on a roller for the airstrip – Dick will check with Paul Daugherty to se if he has priced one. We may be able to build one.
6. Hangar homes – Jim and Beryl O’Dea showed us the materials they had.  We agreed to form a sub-committee to include Roland MacDonald, Roger Allen and Jim O’Dea and any other committee member that is interested to make a presentation to the POA board at the September 19th board meeting.  The presentation will include information on hanger homes and what an airport does for a community.  They will have the presentation ready foe the September 2nd Airstrip Committee meeting.  Hanger homes can be viewed on airporthomes.com
7. Open-air Hangers costs and potential income – We discussed open air hangers and the difficulty determining prices due building costs hanging so quickly.  If we become a public use airstrip there may be funding available for them.  We tabled this discussion until the September 2nd meeting.  Roger agreed to write an article for the Sugar Scoop to see if there is any interest in renting a facility for parking planes in Sugar Springs.  Canadian Lakes has hangers available at one end of the airstrip.
New Business

1. Volunteers to drive pilots to club house – The following have volunteered to transport pilots from the airstrip to the clubhouse.  This list will be posted at the airstrip bulletin board, the Pro Shop, Hearth and POA office.
	Name
	Contact number

	Dick Sager
	989.426.9153

	Roland MacDonald
	586.203.8293

	Don Cornwell
	989.426.4180

	Jake Gingrich
	989.426.8731


2. Airstrip Master Plan -  Will begin discussion at the September 2nd meeting
Comments – Jim O’Dea mentioned that he flew in with a friend to look at lots for sale and had a very positive experience.  They walked through the golf course, ate lunch at the Hearth, talked to Paul Daugherty about Sugar Springs and Paul drove them back to the airstrip.
Paul Purdy moved and Jim O’Dea seconded the motion that the meeting be adjourned; motion carried.

Remaining meetings for 2006 are: 

September 2, 10:30 a.m. Chalet

Respectfully submitted,

Judi Purdy
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